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Dear Council Member Soto-Martinez, Thank You for taking
action on this important issue of Transportation and Mobility. As
a Bicyclist and Public Advocate, I strongly support safer and
equitable transportation and mobility for all. I strongly believe
that Los Angeles needs to improve its transportation infrastructure
and pedestrian safety, including bicycle safety and infrastructure.
We need to improve bicycle infrastructure and pedestrian safety in
the East San Fernando Valley as well. Thank you, LIONEL
MARES



